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Come an&f ?fear

™ Lima, Peru

Come and hear, all youwho fear God
And 9 will declare what He has done for my soul,
~Psalm 66:16

New Address!

"He brought me out into a spacious place; he
rescued me because he delighted in me."
~Psalm 18:19

World Reach
2871 Acton Road, Suite 201
Vestavia Hills, AL 35243-25609

Dear Friends,

World Reach is moving offices! God has provided spacious new accomodation
for our home office in Birmingham, which means World Reach now has a new
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The new address is:

World Reach

2871 Acton Road, Suite 201
Vestavia Hills, AL 35243-2560

Jorge and | are looking forward to seeing the new offices when we visit the
States for the holidays! We'll be leaving on December 19, literally the day after
the kindergarten graduation at La Roca, and we'll be there through January 9,
when we head back down to Lima for the summer programs here. We hope to
be able to share personally with as many of you as possible, but in the
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Our all-night prayer vigil E
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Since November 1 is a holiday here in Peru, on October 31 we held an all-night
prayer vigil at Filadelfia. Honestly, we were suprised by the amount of people
who made it through to the end. My eyes were certainly drooping around three
in the morning! It was a marvelous time of worship and communion with each
other and with the Lord.

In mid-November, Marco Requefia came down to Lima from Birmingham to
teach in the Bible Institute in Alao. While he was here, we took advantage of
having him and prepared a parenting workshop on Friday night and a marriage
workshop on Saturday night.
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Jorge gave a Gospel presentation after the workshops; we also
shared the Gospel personally with the guests.

The marriage workshops are one of our favorite activities at Filadelfia, because
not only do they strengthen and build up the body of Christ, they are also
wonderful outreach opportunities! Three of our most faithful families at
Filadelfia (Carlos and Ruth, Uber and Sara, Cesar and Vania) came to Christ
directly through the marriage workshops, and Vania's parents Mesias and
Jesusa started attending because she did and later also came to Christ.

This particular month we were delighted to have new couples with us; Renzo
and Yerli came both evenings, and Robert and Teresa for the marriage
workshop. Single parents Marcos and Jessica (not a couple) also came for the
parenting workshop, and for the marriage workshop, we had two lovely ladies
from our church whose unbelieving husbands, Juan and Cesar (not the same
Cesar who is married to Vania, haha!) accompanied them. Please be in prayer
for each of these precious people, that God would give growth to the Gospel
seeds planted through these workshops.

We were especially thankful for the College and Career group, who kindly
helped out by providing child care both nights so that parents who had no one
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We have more new singles coming to our College and Career Bible studies on
Saturdays; please be in prayer for Alexandra, Abigail, and Silvana, that they
would understand and recieve the Gospel message. Please also continue to
pray for Carlos, Juan, Eduardo, and Marlon, for their salvation.

We ended November with a special Thanksgiving Program. Each Sunday
School class prepared special music, the new believers who came to Christ
during the year shared their testimonies, Jorge preached a beautiful sermon on
thanksgiving as a verb, and we ended the morning with a shared potluck meal
(always a treat when you have as many good cooks as our church does!). We
have so much to be thankful for this year.
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finals and report cards, with kindergarten graduation in just two weeks.
At Filadelfia, we are planning an evangelistic outing this evening (Saturday)
with the College and Career group, and the following Saturday, a special end of
year banquet which the College and Career group is preparing for the elderly of
the church. We are calling it our Crown of Glory banquet, from Proverbs 16:31;
"Gray hair is a crown of glory if it is gained in a righteous life." Our desire is
that the singles will make the elderly feel loved, valued, and listened to, and
that the elderly will share encouragement and wise counsel with the singles. It
will be a beautiful opportunity for them to be a blessing to each other, and we
are looking forward to it.

And almost immediately after that, we are flying to the States! Please keep us
in your prayers for safe travels and a blessed time while we are there. We
know many of you will be travelling or spending time with family over the
holidays; we also want to spend as much time with family as possible. But we
would like to get together with as many of you as we can, as well, and share
personally what God has been doing in and through us here in Peru.

Thank you again so very much for your participation in the Lord's work here in
Peru! Your prayers, your support, your encouragement mean so much to us.
We are blessed to be serving with you!

Rejoicing in Christ,

Jorge and Keesa

Prayer Requests:
PRAISE:
For the good attendance at the marriage and parenting workshops
For the growth of the singles group, both physical and spiritual
For the new believers who have come to Christ, and for the many seeds that
have been planted
For the Thanksgiving meal and program and the blessing that it was

PRAY:
For the salvation of the new couples, husbands, and single parents who
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For the salvation of the new singles Carlos, Juan, Eduardo, Marlon,
Alexandra, Abigail, and Silvana
For end-of-year preparations at school (finals, report cards, closing programs,
graduation programs, and documentation)
For the upcoming evangelistic outing with the singles and the Crown of Glory
banquet
For our trip to the States

Would you like to partner financially with World Reach's ministry in
Peru?

You can do so through this link:
https://world-reach.org/en/missionary/keesa-and-jorge-gutierrez-dupre/

W#ARLD REACH'

Taking Christ to the Nations

o

World Reach, Inc.
P.O. Box 26155 Birmingham, AL, 35260
205-979-2400 / info@world-reach.org / world-reach.org

Copyright © 2024 Keesa and Jorge Gutierrez DuPre, All rights reserved.



